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I would like to emphasize again that there will be no retroactive wage increases. We have been clear since 
bargaining began that our goal was to reach a new contract before expiration, and therefore raises only 
would be effective going forward. To facilitate that, we made a rare move for an employer and offered 
substantial wage proposals early in bargaining. ONA, in response, presented and maintained proposals 
not designed to reach an agreement. In an effort to reach an agreement before the contract expired, 
PSVMC offered to mediate in November, 2023 which ONA rejected. PSVMC repeated its request to 
mediate nearly every session, and ONA continued to reject it until months later in late February 2024, 
when ONA proposed participating in mediation in June. This further delayed bargaining over wages for 
over three more months. Accordingly, our position has not changed: any wage adjustments will take 
effect in the second full pay period following ratification, and there will be no retro. A strike will not 
change this position. 

I am incredibly proud of our nurses and their dedication to providing high-quality patient care. I know 
they share our desire to get them the wage increases they've been waiting on since their contract expired 
over 9 months ago, and to be able to focus on the essential work they do. I hope you will join us in 
prioritizing the interests of our nurses, patients, and our community over further unnecessary and 
unproductive conflict and delay, and work with us to bring these negotiations to conclusion. 

Sincerely, 

u�h�
ElizWeth Paxton, PhD, MSN, RN, NEA-BC 
Chief Nursing Officer 
Providence St. Vincent 




